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Dear Members,  

Thank you to all members that helped out with our 

carnival  on Saturday . It was amazing to see everyone 

come together to get the job done. Well done to all 

competitors  in R&R and the belt races.  

A club of our size, with in excess of 1650 members 

requires both skilled and passionate volunteers to 

manage our club at board of management level.  

After 3 years of providing our club with both a 

dedicated and professional approach I advise that our 

finance director Martina Crowley our competition 

director Claire R afferty and our life saving director Garry 

Bunford have advised they will not be re -nominating for 

these roles for the 2017/18 season.  

If you feel that you have both the skill and passion and 

may be interested in gaining an insight to the time and 

commitme nt required please express your interest to 

Jess our administration manager.  

A club as one is a club of strength!   

Rob Doherty  

President  

  Upcoming Events  

February 2017  

26/02/2017 ð Masters 

Championship  

24/02/2017 ð Red Faces ð Juniors 

26/2/2017 - Masters 

Championships  Mullaloo  

4/3/2017  - Senior Championships  

5/3/2017 - Senior States After Party  

Office Hours:  

Monday ð 8am ð 4pm  

Tuesday ð 8am ð 4pm  

Wednesday ð 11am ð 7pm  

Thursday ð 8am ð 4pm  

Friday ð 8am ð 4pm  

 

So Café Hours:  

Wednesday ð 6pm ð 7:30pm  

Saturday ð 7:30am ð 9:30am  

Sunday - 7:30am ð 9:30am  

 

Uniform Shop Hours:  

Wednesday ð 6:30pm ð 7:30pm  

Only every First Wednesday of 

the Month   

Sunday ð 8am ð 9am  

 
 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

http://www.joondalup.wa.gov.au/
http://www.sorrentoquay.com.au/
http://www.9perth.com.au/
http://completecabling.com.au/
http://www.millscharters.com.au/
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Lifesaving ð Garry Bunford  

  

Business and Marketing ð Christine Cougan   
 

 

2000 Olympic Games Menõs Swim Team  

If you would like to place a bid  of this amazing 

piece please email Jess on 

admin@sorrentoslsc.org.au  with your bid.  

 

 

Dear Members  

 

As you may be aware, this is my last season of having the privilege of serving you as the Director of 

Lifesaving  for  this great club Sorrento SLSC. I would  like to take this opportunity to express my 

profound thanks for having had the opportunity to work alongside  so many  of  our members over 

the last 4 seasons. There are so many aspects of Lifesaving that I will miss being a part  of.  Whether 

it be the water safety  events,  Abalone  patrol , commercial edu cation, Patrols or being involved in 

education.  Please continue to wear your caps with pride at all times while on patrol. Not only do 

they reassure the public, but also they enhance Sorrentoõs reputation for being one of the best-

trained clubs on the coas t.  

 

 

 

http://www.joondalup.wa.gov.au/
http://www.sorrentoquay.com.au/
http://www.9perth.com.au/
http://completecabling.com.au/
http://www.millscharters.com.au/
mailto:admin@sorrentoslsc.org.au
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Lifesaving ð Garry Bunford  

  

 

 

I will never forget the experience  of being part of  the excellent  lifesaving  members  that exist at  

Sorrento.  The lessons from  my days as Lifesaving Director will prepare me for challenges of 

tomorrow as I wish to nominate for Director of Junior Activi ties for season 2017/18.  

 

Four season s ago when starting my role I was blessed with a great team which were the Beach 

Committee . They never ever give up on challenges  bought up through the ever changing face of 

lifesaving.  

 

Leif Hinrichsen  

Has been with  the beach committee  from day one as the Patrol officer ð This is a massive task and 

thankless but  Leifõs skills made it look so easy . Leif did a huge  amount of work behind the scenes 

before each season.  

 

Shelley Gardiner  

Has been with the beach committee from day one as the Liaison Officer then Lifesaving Officer ð 

Shelley has been a dedicated and hardworking member of this committee and always tri es to 

ensure that everyone gets a fair go . She is always willing to help eve ryone on the beach 

committee.   

  

Craig Gamble  

Craig is another great member of the beach committee always keeping the lifesaving equipment 

and vehicles up to date and safe and he does so much behind the scenes as well.   Again I would 

like to congratulate  Craig on his meritorious Award  which he recently received.   

 

Paul Berry  

We are so privileged to have such a dedicated member who does a great job looking after both 

members education and commercial education and always trying to ensure the club get the  best 

results possible . We are privileged to have Paul loo king after education . 

 

Col leen Blevins  

Colleen has come on board to co -ordinate the  water safety and  give the club much needed 

money through fund raising . She is also the Zone 3 coordinator . You can see Colleen everywhere 

and  she is always eager to help others .   

 

http://www.joondalup.wa.gov.au/
http://www.sorrentoquay.com.au/
http://www.9perth.com.au/
http://completecabling.com.au/
http://www.millscharters.com.au/
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Lifesaving ð Garry Bunford  

  

 

 

 

Stephen Thomas   

Stephen has done so much for the club with regards to first aid . We now have 40 members in the 

first aid group and the numbers   are growing every day . These people a re learning all about first 

aid and what to do through classes that Stephen  puts on once a month . Stephen was also IRB 

Officer last year and did a fantastic job at this as well.     

 

Evan Bunford  

As a Director you tend to forget how much your own family g ive up to assist you around the club. I 

am so proud  of Evan even thou gh  he was busy  with his apprenticeship he took on the role of IRB 

officer . He did a great job and certainly helped us all out through the season through getting IRB 

drivers and crews fo r water safety for junior activ ities, water safety events,  patrols and  basically 

anything to do with IRB.  

 

I would also like to thanks those members that have helped during my time as Director:  

Nikki Owen  

Roy Grant  

Priscilla Rafferty  

Jacqui McGregor  

 

If I have missed any one sorry but 

I am truly thankful . Finally, it is the 

work and contribution from you 

all that makes this club the 

success that it is, thus benefiting 

the whole community.  

 

To paraphrase a quote   

The greatest gift of life is 

friendship , and I have received 

it.  

 

Garry Bunford  

http://www.joondalup.wa.gov.au/
http://www.sorrentoquay.com.au/
http://www.9perth.com.au/
http://completecabling.com.au/
http://www.millscharters.com.au/
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Water Safety - Weekend  

  

 

 

I want to say a massive thank you to our water safety and set up crews we had over the 

weekend. These members put their hand up to anything and eve rything whenever we need a 

hand with water safety. They spent most of the weekend down the beach which is just amazing! 

We couldn't do it without you guys!  

SLSWA Carnival  at Sorrento SLSC 

Kingsley Smith  

Ian Smallwood  

Evan Bunford  

Chris Andrews   

Harry Mitchell James  

Ron Morris  

Aran Buckley  

We also had the below members go all the way to Lancelin on Sunday for water Safety. Thank 

you all for making the big trip and for the excellent water safety. The Shire of Gingin were very 

impressed with Sorrento 

SLSC. 

 

Colleen Cunnane  

Erle Franklin 

Helen Bunford  

Garry Bunford  

Jess Bunford  

Dave Norton  

Janie Rowse  

Malcolm Judge   

Kevin Kelly   

Meg Vella   

Rita Berry 

Mike Crane  

 

Picture: Our crew in 

Lancelin  over the 

weekend.  

 

 

 

http://www.joondalup.wa.gov.au/
http://www.sorrentoquay.com.au/
http://www.9perth.com.au/
http://completecabling.com.au/
http://www.millscharters.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/ian.smallwood.37
https://www.facebook.com/evan.bunford
https://www.facebook.com/harry.b.james
https://www.facebook.com/aran.buckley
https://www.facebook.com/colleen.cunnane.7
https://www.facebook.com/helen.bunford
https://www.facebook.com/garry.bunford
https://www.facebook.com/dave.norton.12914


 
 

 
     

Between the Groynes  
Edition 2 6: Tuesday 21 February  2017 

 

Competition ð Claire Rafferty  

  

Meritorious Award - SLSA 

  

 

 

A big congratulations to our very own 

member Craig Gamble on his recent 

Meritorious Award by Surf Life Saving 

Australia. We are so proud of you!   

 

Meritorious Awards may be awarded 

to affiliated clubs/services and/or their 

members and/or the public generally, 

for outstanding performance and 

bravery in the sphere of operations of 

surf lifesaving.   

 

Craig was also on 6PR this last week ! 

Well done Craig!  

 

 

 

What a Weekend!!! Thank you to all the members that came down to help set up for our surprise 

carnival and especially all the members that stayed back to clean up, as it was a massive job. We 

are very excited for States with some great results in the water and on the beach. Teams will be 

chosen this week so if you havenõt put your name down to compete you have until Wednesday!! 

On Sunday we saw our R&R teams and Belt Race competitors head to North Cott. The R&R teams 

dominated with medal s coming in all shades!! Thanks to all the coaches, officials and parents that 

have supported the R&R this year. Sorrento pride themselves on this event and we couldnõt get 

the results we do without all your hard work! Our Belt race competitors were also s uccessful with 

medals coming from the Open, U17 and U19 events.  

Senior States is just around the corner so please make sure you are training up until then. Donõt 

drop the ball now and for those of you who havenõt been to training lately GO!!!! 

I wish all the Masters competitors luck for their States on Sunday. I hope the weather Gods are kind 

to us and we have perfect conditions at Mullaloo!!  

http://www.joondalup.wa.gov.au/
http://www.sorrentoquay.com.au/
http://www.9perth.com.au/
http://completecabling.com.au/
http://www.millscharters.com.au/
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Competition ð Claire Rafferty  

  

 

 

Up Coming Carnivals in the New Year:  

Sunday 26 th February Masters Championships  Mullaloo  

Saturday and Sunday 4/5 th March Senior Championships  

Please make sure you have put your name on the registration sheets for all upcoming events.  

SENIOR / MASTERS STATES: Event Sheets are up please put your name on the Sheet and pay $40 

online through the Gateway. Masters your fee is  $38 online.  

AUSSIES 2017 

Touring forms are out and  need to be downloaded from the website, completed a nd returned to 

the front office if you are intending on competing at the Aussie Titles in 2017 at Kirra.  

All entries close on the 15th March. Please make sure you clearly write your name, age group and 

title it Aussies 2016. 

For those going to Aussies the  event sheets are up  so you can indicate all the events you want to 

be entered into. Please make sure you have paid online so Jess can put your registration through. 

Also Masters if you 

have your Aussie 

teamõs organised 

can you please 

send me a copy 

of the team 

events you would 

like to be entered 

into. All other 

teams for Y outh 

and seniors will be 

selected and 

loaded by the 

coaches.   

http://www.joondalup.wa.gov.au/
http://www.sorrentoquay.com.au/
http://www.9perth.com.au/
http://completecabling.com.au/
http://www.millscharters.com.au/
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 Club Development ð Wendy Goodliffe  

  

 

 

Confirmation that Sunday 26th February  2017 is the final day of the season for Youth activities.    

We hope that you have enjoyed the season at Sorrento SLSC.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the below members:  

1. Adrian Kirkpatrick and Anthony Hunter for running the show at the beach each Sunday morning 

and Nicole Dhue for her efforts with the YIP program. They are stepping down after this Sunday, so 

please try to remember to express you r appreciation.  

2. Dominic Berry and Dave Armstrong for supporting the youth program throughout the season, 

and stepping up whenever necessary.  

3. Sandra Denehy who has done an amazing job keeping us all in the loop, keeping us informed 

with the ôgoings onõ around the club and encouraging the youth to ôfind their wayõ within the 

club.  

4. Dale Berry for assisting Nicole with the YIP program and always being around to support the 

Youth Activities.  

5. Kylie Thompson and Rebeka Shand for helping organize everyone on the beach.  

Next season, our youth co -ordinators will be Dave Armstrong and Dominic Berry, our Liaison Officer 

will continue to be Sandra Denehy, and Dale Berry, Kylie Thompson and Rebeka Shand are also 

willing to tak e on roles.   

Dark Blue caps will be moving up to become part of Youth, however most Sundays they will 

participate in their own activities with their age manager and assistants, joining the older 

participants for various events throughout the season.    

We hope to see you all return next season.  

Wendy Goodliffe  

Club Development Director  

 

 

http://www.joondalup.wa.gov.au/
http://www.sorrentoquay.com.au/
http://www.9perth.com.au/
http://completecabling.com.au/
http://www.millscharters.com.au/
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Club Services ð Peter Watkins  

 

  

So Café  Menu  

 

  

 

 

Uniform Shop  

Beachies please come and collect your Jolyn Bathers or they will be sold to other members.  

 

Thanks  

Amanda Bowman  

 

 

So Café  Menu ð Wednesday 22/2/2017  

Masters Carbo Loading Pasta - $12 

Bookings to Krystal on 04 05 492 850 

So Café  Menu  ð Friday 24/2/2017  

Nippers Red Faces Night  

Nippers Meal Deal - $8 

Includes Burger, D rink and Icypole  

Adults Meal - $12 

Chicken or Steak Burger with Salad  

 

 

 

 

If you have a lemon tree and can donate some to the bar, please drop them off in the office or 

bar. Thank you very much!  

 

http://www.joondalup.wa.gov.au/
http://www.sorrentoquay.com.au/
http://www.9perth.com.au/
http://completecabling.com.au/
http://www.millscharters.com.au/
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Watermans to the Wall Sponsorship  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.joondalup.wa.gov.au/
http://www.sorrentoquay.com.au/
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